
GREAT PLAINS BICYCLING CLUB BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

February 16, 2022, starting at 7:00 pm at Scooter’s, 70th & Pioneers 

 

Present: Edie Matteson, Marianne Day, John LeDuc, Mark St. Clair, Brian Dohmen, Dan Leger, and Randy 

Smith. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Meeting Minutes: The minutes of the January board meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Marianne Day reported that the current checking account balance was $5,9539.98.  

Insurance and website payments were processed. Membership dues paid in January were $340.  An 

additional $655 in membership dues submitted this month were transferred to checking from PayPal. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

RIDES/EVENTS 2022: 

 

Spring Fling:  

Designs for a ride T-shirt were discussed.  Randy favored using Bob Shriner’s flower graphic, which our 

current T-shirt vendor does not have in house.  Randy will check on the graphic. 

 

The plan is to open registration in early March. Volunteers needed include a SAG supplies purchase, 

truck driver, four registration volunteers,  and SAG staff at three locations. Five portapotties will be 

needed, two at each starting location and one at Murdock. 

 

SAG Stop events:  

Club public outreach at a location on a city trail.  To be held on a March or April weekend when weather 

permits. 

 

Byron Rahn volunteered to set up a SAG stop at the MoPac East trailhead to provide club information to 

cyclists.  The Board approved providing up to $20 to purchase food. 

 

Other Possible events: bicycle swap meet?  Date and location to be determined. 

 

 

CLUB JERSEYS: (minimum order 25) 

The Board had an extended discussion about which jersey(s) to offer and when.  The consensus was to 

offer both the yellow club jersey and the Heatstroke jersey.  Timing to be determined. 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday March 16th at Scooters. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

 

---------------------- 

Submitted by Randy Smith 

March 13, 2022 

 

 


